
 

February 23, 2018 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Proehl: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2716 by Representatives Judd-Jenkins and Hoffman 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2716 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2716 would prohibit operating an unregistered antique military vehicle on the 

following highways or streets: 
 

1. Any interstate highway, federal highway or state highway; or  
 

2. Any public highway or street within the corporate limits of any city unless authorized by 

the city and unless the vehicle complies with equipment requirements under Article 17 of 

Chapter 8 of the Kansas Statutes Annotated (Uniform Act Regulating Traffic; Equipment 

of Vehicles).   
 

 The provisions of the bill would not prohibit unregistered military vehicles from crossing 

federal or state highways.  The bill would exempt antique military vehicles from state titling and 

registration requirements. 
 

 The League of Kansas Municipalities estimates the fiscal effect for cities would be 

negligible.  The Kansas Department of Revenue indicates the bill would have no fiscal effect on 

the agency. 
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Chardae Caine, League of Municipalities  


